Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 17, 2014
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell




Rolanda Hasten



Doug Hall




Brian Lennon




Kristi Burnett

Members Absent:  Jim Potts
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, and Jaime Fox.  Also in attendance were:  Gary Billingsley, Asheley Birchfield, and Brandon Darrow.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  Gary Billingsley wanted to talk as a parent.  He was complaining about the poor condition of the old gym.  The place is run down and smells.  He thinks there is possible mold or water problems and wild cats are getting in.  He doesn’t feel it is safe to be having daily PE classes in there as it is.  
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Kristi Burnett to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2014 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Taxing Personal Vehicles:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to NOT tax personal vehicles in Rains County.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 6:48 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the Principal’s contracts. 

At 7:50 p.m. the Board returned to open session.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to raise Mrs. Irby’s wages to $62,500 and add one year to her current contract.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made Brian Lennon and seconded by Kristi Burnett to raise Mrs. Fox’s wages to $52,500 and give her a two year regular contract.  The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that TEA’s audit report was done and closed.
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Fox reported on up-coming events and that elementary enrollment was 139.
Mrs. Irby reported on up-coming events and that secondary enrollment was 114.  
Total enrollment of 253.

At 8:12 p.m. a motion was made by Rolanda Hasten and seconded by Kristi Burnett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
